Dear Seoul National University College of Medicine Alumni Association of North America,

I am writing to express my most sincere gratitude for being awarded the 2024-2025 Late Chull Hi Lee, M.D. Scholarship. It is an incredible honor to be recognized by such a prestigious organization, and I am deeply appreciative of your generosity in supporting my educational journey with this award.

This scholarship holds great significance for me as I pursue my aspirations of becoming a physician innovator and advocate for underserved communities. With a deep passion for healthcare, I am committed to advancing medical knowledge and developing solutions that can make a tangible impact on patients' lives. This award will play a crucial role in helping me achieve my goal of merging medical research with real-world applications, allowing me to bridge the gap between cutting-edge science and its implementation in healthcare settings. Furthermore, this scholarship strengthens my determination to build strong communities around healthcare. I believe that lasting change requires not only technological advancements but also a unified and engaged community. By fostering collaboration and creating spaces for dialogue and support, I aim to advocate for the unique needs of marginalized groups and drive progress that benefits all individuals, regardless of their background.

Your generous support empowers me to continue on this path with confidence and motivation. I am excited about the future and the opportunities this scholarship will unlock as I strive to be both a leader in innovation and a dedicated advocate for community health.

Once again, thank you for your generosity and for investing in my future. I look forward to making meaningful contributions to healthcare, inspired by the legacy of Dr. Chull Hi Lee and the support of the SNUCMAA-NA community.

Sincerely,

Justin Kim Warren Alpert School of Medicine Class of 2028 Brown University Class of 2021